

March 17, 2021

Mr. Frank Tran Health Physicist/License Reviewer NRC Region III/Division of Nuclear Materials Safety U. S. NRC

SUBJECT:

Request for 5 yr. license renewal extension

Material License No. 24-24576-01

Docket No. 030-28929 Mail Control No. 624255

Dear Mr. Tran,

This letter is in reference to an email correspondence on March 11, 2021 requesting information relating to license No. 24-24576-01. Please use this correspondence as confirmation of the following:

- 1) There have been no changes to the licensed material and uses since the issuance of Amendment No. 30 on December 7, 2020, which is our last license amendment.
- 2) We changed the name from "ATK" to "Lake City Army Ammunition Plant" on the property tag mounted on the gauge housing, which has an amendment approval on the registration certificate by Lance Rakovan (NRC) dated February 22, 2021. The property tag change was the only change to the equipment or the facility since the last license amendment.
- 3) There have been no changes to the users since the issuance of last license.
- 4) Material License No. 24-24576-01 has been in compliance with the NRC regulations and the conditions of the license since the last license amendment. We will continue to conduct the program in accordance with the statements, regulations, representations, and procedures listed in the license tie-down conditions (License Condition 24) listed in Amendment 30, the last license amendment.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me by cell phone # 816-504-7535 or email address rdthompson@olinlc.com.

Thank you,

Rick Thompson

Radiation Safety Officer

Olin Winchester, LLC

LCAAP - Independence, MO

M: 816-504-7535

rdthompson@olinlc.com